
 Above: In September, our four children 
had the rare privilege of all being on the 

same continent, so they celebrated! 
Center: This is a picture of a recent service. 

This is the second session of three on Sunday 
and you can see that it is already quite full. We 
praise God for the many lives being changed. 

On the left: In late July, we had a team of 15 
come from Pensacola Christian College. They 
were a huge blessing at the farmhouse, as well as 
in the services of the Living Hope BC.
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Websites: www.countingthestars.org / www.aierdi.org 
 Facebook: Andy Bonikowsky

Here are some ministry 
pictures from recent 
months — however, it is 
much easier to follow 
our ministry through the 
website or social media. 
Thank you for praying 
and following what God 
is doing in the Basque 
region of Spain!
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 In August, we hosted 
the sixth Christian 
workers retreat at Aierdi. 
Our co-workers, the 
Alvarez, organized it, 
and Luis Ramos was 
the guest speaker. 
There were 60 for most 
of the time, and as 
always, the testimonies 
at the end were 
precious evidence of 
God’s work.
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